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Abereiddy Access Meeting 

The Square and Compass Inn 07/03/11
Minutes

Present

Richard Cheney, (AOA) Andrew Tuddenham (NT), Rachael Eyles, Matt Eyles, Jon Owen (Morfa Bay), Seb (Adv Beyond), Cloe, Jordan, Relli (Celtic Quest), Colin Jenkins (Manor Farm), Ian Meopham (PCNPA), Sophie Hurst (Preseli Venture), Steve Quinton (POCG).

Apologies

Tom Luddington, Alec Williams, Jethro

Meeting Goals

· Review objectives from previous meeting
· Update on National Trust licensing 

· Update and discussion re Booking systems

Minutes of previous meeting and Matters arising 
The minutes were read and all matters arising are on the agenda for this meeting

National Trust Licensing scheme  (AT)

The National Trust Licence will be available to operators who have been involved in these meetings although there might be a slight delay while details are finalised by the NT. AT needs to pin down the exact routes to define the area covered by licence and to check details with CCW as the site is an SSSI.
Licence conditions: Requirements for Public Liability Insurance have been reduced from £10M to £5M.

Seb suggested a ‘site card’ showing any areas that need to be avoided or treated with care would be useful.

Action:  AT to organise a site visit with operators to check any conservation issues.

Contacting other groups/centres using Abereiddy
It is important that as many users as possible are informed of the scheme before April so that it will run smoothly.  

Action SQ – e-mail details of Falmouth Marine School to RE

Action JO – e-mail contact details for Barry College to RE 

On line Booking System (RE)
Colin, Rachel and Matt have worked on developing an online booking system at www.abereiddy.com
Each operator will have a login and password to enter the system.  This will allow them to book slots and see who else is using the site together with the group sizes expected.

Operators will be able to block book one slot in morning and afternoon at a discounted rate for the season and also book extra sessions on a pay as you go system.  It would also be possible to block book and additional session at weekends (as Sealyham do not run weekend sessions). The booking details and pricing structure was circulated by RE and ME demonstrated the website. There will be 5 bookable slots for each morning, afternoon and evening.  If group sizes are small a sixth group is possible but the extra group will have to pay at the car park – they will also need to post message on website or phone to register that they are using the site 
(Action: RE please confirm how this would work best?).
Payment:  This will be via a secure on line system using debit or credit card although it is also possible to pay be cheque or Bank Transfer.  Cost for ‘pay as you book’ system are £11 per slot, £2,140 for block booking 2 slots per day for whole season (£5 per slot) or £620 for block booking 31 Saturday slots (£20 per slot).  Full details on sheet circulated by RE.
Group size: There is space in the booking system to enter the group size.  If this is over 15, the booking will allocate 2 slots, 1 of 15 and the remaining numbers going into the second slot.  Centres need to ensure group size is accurate so that other users can take advantage of small groups to use the 75 person capacity if needed.
Cancellations: Pay as you go sessions can be cancelled (by entering a zero for group size) 7 days before the date of the slot and operators will then be given credit for that session.  Block booked sessions can be cancelled but no refund will be given.  Centres may be able to give these to other licensed operators in exchange for cash or as a swap.

Season dates:  1st April – 31st Oct. The booking system will run over these dates with all sessions needing to be booked on the system for this period. From Nov. – March there is no need to book but operators will need to pay per slot – Seb suggested that it might be possible to allow free use for those that have block-booked sessions from April – October. (Action: RE to investigate whether payment is necessary during winter season or could this be free for block bookers?) 
Policing: There will be a car park attendant during the season and there will be a charge for members of the public to park cars at Abereiddy for this season. This will be run from a van at the car park entrance. (Parking fees likely to be approx. £2 per car.) The car park attendant will police the system and hand out leaflets explaining the booking system to any groups that are not aware of what has been developed.  Groups that turn up to coasteer without booking will be asked to pay a one-off £25 fee then to follow the booking system, as previously discussed.
Additional information on website:  It was suggested that a ‘blog’ or facility for users to add comments would be very useful, particularly when swapping sessions or if it is likely that slots might become available. The website also needs to have contact phone numbers and e-mail addresses of each operator so that it is easy to contact people with late changes. (If possible, all information should go on the booking system so that this is the main source of information re bookings and availability.)  Another useful feature would be a ‘quick view’ of the next day’s booking status.  There also needs to be a form of tutorial/idiot’s guide to using the system on the website.

Keeping system up to date:  There will be a phone number to ring so that centres can inform RE of group size and discuss any changes at short notice.  Key times for the phone number to be available will be 08:00 – 08:30am when centres are finalising daily plans.

Action:  RE to inform the group of the telephone number to ring

Seb asked for flexibility on the limit of 75 persons coasteering due to the short time available for adjusting the business plans but the group felt that this number had been agreed as a maximum and should be adhered to if the system and organisation was to be worthwhile.
Action: All e-mail RE with any further comments/questions/suggestions re booking system by Friday 11th March
Reviewing the system
Feedback and teething problems to be communicated to RE via e-mail during first few weeks.  Review meeting scheduled for 16th May (see below) in order to make amendments to systems.

Alternative Venues/Mapping project

SQ and AT updated the group re mapping the coast.  This will be discussed in more detail at the next full group meeting of POCG on 29th March at PAC. 

The map is being produced, with help from the NT and CCW, by David Jones (Recreation Audit) and should help to identify likely sites where coasteering may be possible. SQ suggested that Abercastle Left and Porthgain Left have possibilities (subject to site visit and parking issues).

Morfa Bay are hoping to use Lydstep more this year but are interested in other sites in that area (e.g. Penally area?)

Action: SQ/TL to forward provisional information/suggested sites to operators so that they can begin to research potential sites  (asap).  

Parking slots
These will be as marked on map in previous minutes. 

Action: CJ and IM to discuss the best way to mark out the parking spaces for minibuses.

Kayaking and Surfing Groups
There is still some work to do relating to these.  At present, kayaking and surfing groups do not need to book but will have to pay some form of parking fee.  If centres use the site for coasteering am and kayaking pm, we may need to consider moving minibus/trailer so that parking slots are available for groups that have booked a coasteering slot in the afternoon.

Action: RE to inform group how this should work.

Leaflets

Action: AT and RE to produce information leaflets that summarise the system and can be used to inform operators about how to books slots and pay.
AOB

Celtic Quest have ‘adopted’ Abereiddy beach and have now got permission from the land owners (NT, PCNPA and CJ) to clean it regularly.  Any other organisations who want to help out would be very welcome.

The NT are replacing signs at Abereiddy and a new sign will give information about the lagoon and the booking system + discourage people from coasteering without a licensed guide.

There is a coasteering workshop arranged on 5th/6th April – contact Tom Luddington for details.

Operators suggested that a sign on the tower (jump site) would be very useful as they could use it to inform members of the public that are also using the site.

Adventure Beyond and other operators would be interested in some specific training relating to coasteering at Abereiddy – possibly combine with site visit with National Trust to identify conservation issues at the site? 

Action: Tom Luddington discuss with Jethro/Seb/Cleo/Jordan/Andrew Tuddenham

Date of Next Meeting

Review of procedures: May 16th 18:30 at The Square and Compass (This has already been booked at the pub).

e-mail contact for Rachel is:

info@escape-2-pembrokeshire.co.uk 

